The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on December 21, 2017 at 7 p.m.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the December 7, 2017 meeting as
presented by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve and sign warrants 16619-16643 and efts that were
presented by the Fiscal Officer for payment. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept and approve the financial reports that were
submitted by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department Report.

Chief Johnson gave the Trustees Bay Views counter proposal for our services. Chief Johnson had
discussed our situation with the prosecutor’s office and the contract with Bay View. The Trustees had a
brief discussion about Bay View’s counter proposal and feel it is not in our favor to go with it. The
following motion was made:

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to move that it is the desire of the Board of Trustees of
Margaretta Township to allow the EMS Contract with Bay View Village to expire effective 12 midnight on
December 31, 2017. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias moved to pass the following: Margaretta Township Trustees
have determined that due to the rising cost of providing EMS Services that any further request for any
EMS Services from Bay View Village will be charged at $1000 per request, plus patient billing. Vote: all
ayes.

Chief Johnson mentioned that we have received another records request from Kevin Dwight’s attorney.
Chief has forwarded the request to the prosecutor’s office. Chief Johnson will take care of getting any
records together and forward them to Mr. Dwight’s attorney.

We have had more vandalism at the Parks. Mr. Bias mentioned that charges have been filed for the
boys that were involved in past vandalism.

Mr. Tom Johnson gave a zoning report.

He said that the zoning appeals board had denied the request for James Frank at their meeting.

He has not heard anything on the Cody property.

Tom mentioned that the property owner of 223 Clyde Ave told him she was deeding the property to her
son. The 90-day period she had to tear the building down should carry forward even if property is
deeded to her son.

Mr. Keith Kreager attended the meeting. He is our Rural Water Representative and also a resident of
Crystal Rock.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.






